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What is ODOT planning to do? 

Oregon 42 (Coos Bay to Roseburg Highway) is one of the 

primary routes connecting Interstate 5 to the southern 

Oregon coast. The Lower Lookingglass Creek Bridge is 

located at milepost 72.5, near Douglas High School and 

the west entrance to Winston. More than 4,600 vehicles 

cross the bridge each day. 

Built in 1949, the bridge is in need of several repairs. This 

project will repair 

damaged concrete, 

strengthen and resurface 

the bridge deck, replace 

the bridge rails and 

connect them to 

guardrail and concrete 

barrier at each end of 

the bridge, adjust the 

drains, make minor repairs to the timber sidewalk, and 

pave the roadway approaches. 

Construction is scheduled for spring and summer 2019. 

How will drivers be affected? 

The bridge will be closed for up to four weeks during the 

summer to allow for repairs to the deck. During the closure, 

Oregon 42 traffic will detour through Dillard on Old 

Highway 99 and Brockway Road. 

At other times, motorists can expect intermittent lane closures and delays. 

ODOT will notify local media and post updates on www.TripCheck.com prior to any new traffic impacts. 

 

Need More Information? 

Dan Latham 
Public Information Specialist 
 

ODOT Region 3 

3500 Stewart Parkway 

Roseburg, OR 97470 
 

(541) 957-3601 

Dan.LATHAM@odot.state.or.us 

 

 

Project Fast Facts 

Location Oregon 42, milepost 72.4 (Winston) 

Overall budget $770,000 (estimate) 

Construction timeline Spring to summer 2019 

Bid let date Feb. 7, 2019       

General Goals  Extend service life of structure  

 Improve safety along Oregon 42 

 Reduce maintenance costs 
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